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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Central Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Happy National Parent's Day to all of you! I hope that you will join our local celebration at Windermere. 

It will be at 3:00 pm, July 23, 2022, Saturday. Thank you to Mr. Ray McCready and his UPF-AFP team 

who invested their time, effort and love to prepare for the event. And also special thanks to Mrs. Chieko 

Granstrom, Scott Dolfay and everyone else who volunteered their time to participate in the work party 

last Sunday to prepare Windermere. 

 

I heard we have about nine Parents nominated for the Outstanding Parent's of the Year Award 2022. I 

would like to congratulate all of them! 

 

This Sunday, July 24, Mr. Michael Faris will be giving the message during our Sunday Service at 

Windermere. On July 31, Pastor David Ryan will give the message. Please join us. Our service starts at 

11:00 am. 

 

Last July 16 and 17 was Hyojeong CheonBo Event in Las Vegas. I met ten members from our community 

there. It was a wonderful event and truly meaningful. I hope that next time there will be more participants 

from here. 

 

True Father's 10th Anniversary of Holy Ascension will be on August 14, 2022 and True Mother initiated 

the 40 Days period of Special Devotion entitled "Let's Meet True Father ". I hope that we are all 

participating in this, offering our prayers and reaching out to those inactive members and former contacts, 

inviting them to "Meet True Father". We will have a week of celebration in connection to this locally. 

Details will be announced later. 

 

Sunday, July 24, 1:00 PM at Ballard Church, we will have a Seattle Advisory Board/Council meeting. 

The first portion of the meeting will be open to everybody. Mr. Dreux Amaral will provide a report on our 

finances and after that we will have an open discussion about our buildings. I hope that you will take time 

to join us. 

 

In closing, I would like to express my appreciation for your continuous support to all of our ministries. I 

pray that healing, comfort and enlightenment will be granted to all. May we can be united in moving the 

providence in Seattle and the whole of Washington State forward. 

 

God bless! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


